
 
LCMC orientation completes to bring mobility 

 
A part pf LCMC orientation, Photo by: Mahbub(T) 
 
The education team has been completed the learning centre 
Management Committee orientation at every particular LC 
campus. All members of 79 LCMC attended spontaneously in 
this orientation. As well as it was the first orientation in this 
period. The orientation was held on 20 to 26 February. 
Various kind of objective was behind this orientation. such as 
To active LCMC members, To aware new members about 
his/her duties, Ensure 100% attendance and enrolled new 
students in our LC, Details brief about project and collect 
opinion, To create awareness and increase capacity of LCMC 
members, To influence LCMC member for active participation 
and remove lack of interest. 
They expressed their opinions joyfully.  Mr. Subahan, 
President of Mindanao learning Centre, Camp-19, Block-B7, 
said that we will come to our Learning Centre for observing 
teacher's performance.100% attendance our children's will be 
ensured.’ 
In addition, Kraburi’s LCMC president Zahid Husson said, 
‘Kraburi LC is our wealth. It’s our duties to preserve this LC 
and ensure our Children to send learning centre. I will visit my 
learning centre regularly and discuss with parents for sending 
Children to LC.’ 
 
Teachers training 
COAST Trust education team organizes training for Host & 
FDMN teachers.  
 

On 11 February 2020, the training was completed at The 
Martin Learning centre in camp-14. The titled of the training 
was ‘Basic Training for FDMN Teachers on Burmese language 
supported by UNICEF for the Burmese Language’. Kazi Faruk 
Ahmed, CIC Sir, attended our training as Gust. He thanked to 
COAST education team for such as wonderful decoration.  

He said that, ‘COAST Trust decorated his LC 
beautifully. It’s very important for healthy learning 
environment another NGO should follow this.  

For teachers' purposes He added that, ‘All students 
are relative to you. You have to teach them more 
proudly. If he Rohingya children are educated, 
Rohingya community can represent their speech to 
the world.’ 

Two days training was ended on 12 February. Two 
Senior Burmese language instructors and Technical 
Officer took classes. 27 FDMN teachers attended on 
this training. 

 
A part of Basic host teacher training, Photo by: Minar 
 

On 24 February stared Host teachers training in 
Cox’s bazar Coast Office.  The five-day training was 
inaugurated by Zahangir Alam. 27 Teachers and 2 
PO attended this training. Jabedul Islam, Technical 
Officer, was the facilitator of this training. As well as 
Camp-2 and 14 in charge Sir attended our training 
as a trainer. They gave some important and useful 
advice to all. The training was ended by a cultural 
program. All members of the education team 
attended this cultural evening. 

LC renovation work 
Safety first! We can tension free by sending 
our children 

Safe LC, after renovation work, Photo by: Alam Badsha
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They send their requisition though PO. First time education 
team collected requisition from Teacher and LCMC 
committee. 

After getting risk assessment COAST started renovation work 
against natural disaster, monsoon immediately. And finally 
we have done Veranda repair, tie down repair, slope 
protection, clean drain, roof protection etc. in many LC. 
Engineer of education team looked after this repair activity. 
It is pleased that our students are very happy to come our 
Learning Centre due its beautifulness. As well as Students 
are feeling safe in their Learning Centre. They are now 
enjoying during the school time. 
They described with joy! About Newton Learning Centre that 
it is very nice to look our Newton Learning Centre. It has 
huge changed like bracing; tie down, colour, veranda, roof 
etc. 
Nurul Amin, Parents of a student, said that, ‘Our LC is good 
than before. We can tension free by sending our children in 
learning centre because it is safe place’.  

 
One more activity another step to cleanness 
In Napoleon LC host community teacher name Md Faruk. 
Faruk teaches in this from opening of this learning center. He 
knows every learner very well. He tried to teach every 
learner neat and clean when they come in LC.  
Even though all learner are coming with clean cloth and 
wearing sandal Faruk take an initiative. He contacted to 
World vision Child protection and GBV team to do some 
activity in our Napoleon LC. 
In last 5th February, 2020 World Vision Protection and GBV 
team have come in our Learning Centre. They have 
organized a session with our all learner. 

 

World Vision team takes a session about hygiene. In 
this session they discussed about personal 
cleanness and personal hygiene. How they can 
clean themselves, hand washing system, 
importance of hand washing, wearing sandal when 
using toilet. They also discussed about social norms 
and values. They discussed how students will walks 
in the road, how they talk with elder person, how 
they talk with teacher in the learning centre, 
helping each other’s etc.  World Vision team give 
printed T-Shirt to 70 students. All students were so 
much happy to get same dress. After the getting 
dress from World vision all learners wearing this 
dress every day when they came in learning centre.  
After that the team arranged a cultural function and 
sports event. All students happily participated with 
them. Also they are participated in singing and 
playing some games.  

 

SL Next Month Activity Target 
1 Monthly staff coordination meeting 1 

2 Monthly host and FDMN teachers 
refresher meeting 

1 

3 Monthly LCMC meeting 80 
4 Parenting education 80 
5 Parents meeting 80 
6 Training on Emergency 

Preparedness and Response Plan 
(EPRP) 

1 (3 
batches) 

7 Orientation of Religious leaders ( 2 
from each LCs) 

10 batches 
(80 LC) 

8 Community Dialogues ( 10 in 
each LC) 

80 

9 Day long Children education  Fair 
at Camps 

4 

10 Community awareness meeting on 
early learning 

10 

Rohingya Children are learning, Photo by: Azhar(TO) 
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